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Freedom of Information Request 
You asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):
“How many prisoners, both male and female and adult and children are held more than the recommended 50 miles from their home area?”
Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

I can confirm that the department holds information that you have asked for, and I am pleased to provide this to you in Table 1 below.
To put these figures in context, I have also provide a table showing the number held less than 50 miles from home (Table 2) and those with no recorded home address (Table 3).

Table 1

	Held more than 50 miles from recorded home address

	Age  Breakdown
	Female
	Male
	Grand Total

	15 - 17
	 
	287
	287

	18 - 20
	83
	1,961
	2,044

	21 and over
	1,429
	26,921
	28,350

	Grand Total
	1,512
	29,169
	30,681


Table 2
	Held less than 50 miles from recorded home address

	Age  Breakdown
	Female
	Male
	Grand Total

	15 - 17
	 
	461
	461

	18 - 20
	99
	3,629
	3,728

	21 - 24
	2,092
	44,808
	46,900

	Grand Total
	2,191
	48,898
	51,089


Table 3
	No recorded home address

	Age  Breakdown
	Female
	Male
	Grand Total

	15 - 17
	 
	12
	12

	18 - 20
	6
	137
	143

	21 - 24
	98
	2,140
	2,238

	Grand Total
	104
	2,289
	2,393


Please note that all data are based on the prison population on 31 December 2013.  The detail collected is subject to the inaccuracies inherent in any large-scale recording system. While the figures shown have been checked as far as practicable, they should be regarded as approximate and not necessarily accurate to the last whole number shown in the tables. They are fit to be used for comparing the relative magnitude of components.

Around 97% of prisoners have a recorded home address. Those with none are typically foreign nationals or those who have been recently received into custody.
Please note that the data held by NOMS relates to prisoners aged 15 and over.  However, the Youth Justice Board will hold data for all young people in custody, including under-15s.
You can also find more information by reading the full text of the Act (available at http://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2000/36/contents).
You have the right to appeal our decision if you think it is incorrect. Details can be found in the ‘How to Appeal’ section attached at the end of this letter.
Disclosure Log
​
You can also view information that the Ministry of Justice has disclosed in response to previous Freedom of Information requests. Responses are anonymised and published on our on-line disclosure log which can be found on the MoJ website:

https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/ministry-of-justice/series/freedom-of-information-disclosure-log
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